DATE

Dear Minister Faafoi,
We (name/name of your organisation) wish to congratulate you on the decision to review the Sale and Supply of Alcohol Act 2012 this parliamentary term.  
This Act was passed by parliament ten years ago but from our perspective the Act has failed in its purpose of minimising alcohol related harm in our community 
(Describe your interest in reducing alcohol related harm and expand on the reasons you are writing e.g. for community board area, youth, Māori, Pasifica )
 We consider the legal framework for alcohol needs urgent reform particularly:
· Increasing the legal purchase age to 20.
· Changing the ‘default’ maximum trading hours to 9am to 9pm for off-licences and 9am to 2am for  on-licences
· Amending the Local Alcohol Policy (LAP) provisions to ensure that communities have a real say in where and how alcohol is sold and that LAPs are “given effect to” in decision making. The appeal provision for LAPs (which delays and undermines LAPs) must be removed and communities should be able to decide to reduce the number of outlets in over-supplied communities 
· The process for licensing a premise also needs changing to encourage community involvement. Current barriers to involvement include inadequate information, restrictions on who can object to a licence and ‘hostile’, legalistic procedures during hearings of licence applications e.g. allowing lawyers to cross-examine lay community witnesses.
· Legislative change is also required to address the current lack of any effective restrictions on alcohol marketing and alcohol sponsorship should be phased out with transitional support for those organisations which are currently reliant on sponsorship.
We look forward to hearing about the progress of the review of the Sale and Supply of Alcohol Act.
Yours ……………
